
   
 
 

 
Village of Cold Spring Board of Trustees 

Monthly Meeting Minutes 
May 11, 2022 

 
 

The Board of Trustees of the Village of Cold Spring held a Meeting on Wednesday, May 11, 2022 at 
Village Hall and via Videoconference as per Chapter 1 of the NY State Local Laws of 2022.  Present were 
Mayor Kathleen E. Foley (videoconference), Trustees Cathryn Fadde (videoconference), Eliza Starbuck 
(in-person) and Tweeps Woods (videoconference). Trustee Joe Curto was absent. The meeting was 
called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Announcements 
K. Foley made the following announcements: 

• Yard Waste will be picked up Thursday 5/12 
• The main topic of the 5/18 Board of Trustees meeting will be Short Term Rentals 

o The Board will accept letters of interest from the community to serve on an Ad-Hoc 
Committee 

 
Resignation of Trustee Joe Curto 
Village Clerk Jeff Vidakovich read into the record a letter of resignation (attached) submitted by Trustee 
Joe Curto.  The Board accepted the resignation. 
 
K. Foley thanked Joe for his service and efforts which included finalizing the implementation of the 
outsourcing of garbage to Royal Carting, the formulation of FY 2022-23 Budget and mold remediation 
at the Firehouse. 
 
Appointment of Laura Bozzi as Trustee 
K. Foley announced the appointment of Laura Bozzi, effectively immediately, as Trustee to serve the 
remainder of the term left vacant by the resignation of Joe Curto.  
 
Monthly Reports (all submitted reports attached) 
 
Report of the Accountant: Accountant Michelle Ascolillo not present.  K. Foley read highlights of the 
report into the record. 

• Resolution 14-2022 (attached): C. Fadde made a motion to adopt Resolution 14-2022 
Authorizing Budget Adjustments.  T. Woods seconded the motion and it passed by a vote of 4-0-
1-0 (L. Bozzi abstained). 
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Report of the Highway Department:  K. Foley read the highlights.  
K. Foley made a motion to hire Chris Barnett as a Part-time Laborer with the Highway Department at a 
rate of $20/hour.  C. Fadde seconded the motion and it passed by a vote of 4-0-1-0 (L. Bozzi abstained). 
 
Report of the Water/Wastewater Department: Matt Kroog presented the monthly report. 

• J. Vidakovich asked the Board if it will allow an applicant who submitted their resume for the 
open Operators position after the May 10th deadline to be considered.  A majority of the Board 
agreed to accept the resume for consideration. 

• Resolution 15-2022 (attached):  T. Woods made a motion to adopt Resolution 15-2022 
Accepting the Quote of Alon Industries for the labor to repair an Auger and Cutter Box.  C. 
Fadde seconded the motion and it passed by a vote of 4-0-1-0 (L. Bozzi abstained). 

 
Report of the Building Department:  Philipstown Code Enforcement Officer G. Wunner (not present).  
The Town has hired someone to conduct Fire Inspections (start date TBD).  C. Fadde suggested that G. 
Wunner be invited to attend the Monthly Business Meeting.  J. Vidakovich will extend the invitation. 
 
Report of the Police Department: OIC Larry Burke was not present.  K. Foley noted that: 

• L. Burke is reformatting the CSPD Monthly report to present more relevant data points 
• Officers are mindful of the increased traffic through the Village due to the lane closures on 

Route 9 
 
Report of the Fire Department:  No representatives from the Fire Company were present.  Report read 
into the record by E. Starbuck. 
 
Report of the Justice Court:  No representatives from the Justice Court were present.  Report 
summarized by K. Foley. 
 
Report of the Historic District Review Board and Zoning Board of Appeals:  K. Foley read both reports 
into the record and noted that the Boards are reviewing the process for determining the sequence of 
Board appearances for applicants that are referred to multiple boards. 
 
Report of the Planning Board:  K. Foley noted that the Planning Board comments regarding the Fjord 
Trail will be held until the 5/25 Meeting which will include representatives from the Hudson Highlands 
Fjord Trail. 
 
Report of the Recreation Commission:  C. Fadde made a motion to approve applications for use of the 
Bandstand on 6/12/22 and 10/8/22.  E. Starbuck seconded the motion and it passed by a vote of 4-0-1-
0 (L. Bozzi abstained). 
 
E. Starbuck updated the Board on discussions with the Recreation Commission regarding the 
organization and consolidation of signage at Mayor’s and the development of a comprehensive plan 
addressing park usage.  
 
Report of the Town of Philipstown: Bob Flaherty presented the report from the Town and highlighted 
the following: 

• Construction of the Highway Department Garage has resumed and materials are being 
delivered on 5/25 



   
 
 

• Town will be introducing an E-Waste program in June 
• Trial Food Scrap program will start at the end of May.  Village residents can register at Town Hall 

beginning 5/21 to participate in the trial 
o C. Fadde asked if the program is available to restaurants.  B. Flaherty replied it is not 

 
Report of the Tree Advisory Board: No members of the TAB were present.  K. Foley summarized the 
report. 
 
Report of the Legislator:  Legislator Nancy Montgomery did not attend. 
 
Report of the Chamber of Commerce: J. Mikkelson was present for the Chamber of Commerce and 
noted the following: 

• The Chamber of Commerce would like to meet with the Village (Board members, PD, FD) to 
discuss the Cold Spring-A-Glow event scheduled for December 9, 2022 

• Next Chamber meeting is 6/19 and Village Board members are invited 
• Chamber is partnering with Philipstown Fights Dirty to conduct a workshop for local businesses 

on how they can reduce their carbon footprint 
 
Report of the Mayor and Trustees: 

• T. Woods provided an overview of the breakout sessions from the NYCOM Elected Officials 
Conference and commented that Villages around the state are faced with the same challenges 
as Cold Spring. 

• C. Fadde said she is working on the details for implementation of the Residential Parking 
Program 

• E. Starbuck noted that she: 
o Is reviewing weed management protocols for the parks with the goal to utilize less-toxic 

substances 
o Has submitted a draft of revisions to Chapter 100 (Short-Term Rentals) 

• K. Foley stated that: 
o She is working with AKRF regarding engineering for infrastructure projects on Northern 

Avenue and Fair Street 
o The wall on Main Street will be mortared beginning the week of 5/16 
o She and Laura Bozzi will meet be meeting with NYS Dept. of Transportation regarding 

Complete Streets 
 
Board Business 
T. Woods made a motion authorizing the mayor to sign renewal agreements with Managed 
Technologies for Service and Maintenance Contracts for 1) Police Department (server and computers) 
and 2) CCTV equipment.  C. Fadde seconded the motion and it passed by a vote of 4-0-1-0 (L. Bozzi 
abstained) 
 
K. Foley made a motion to appoint Karen Jackson to the Ad-Hoc Committee on Community Policing. C. 
Seconded the motion and it passed by a vote of 3-1-1-0 (E. Starbuck opposed; L. Bozzi abstained) 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Approval of the minutes from the 3/16/22 meeting was tabled 
 



   
 
 
C. Fadde made a motion to approve the minutes of the 3/23/22 meeting.  E. Starbuck seconded the 
motion and it passed by a vote of 3-0-1-0 (L. Bozzi abstained) 
 
K. Foley made a motion to approve the minutes of the 4/13/22 meeting.  E. Starbuck seconded the 
motion and it passed by a vote of 3-0-1-0 (L. Bozzi abstained)   
 
Public Comment 
Gaston Alonso, 34 West Street, thanked the Board for considering less-toxic alternatives for weed 
management in the Village parks.  He also asked the Board to remain transparent in any 
discussions/negotiations with SeaStreak for the 2022 season. 
 
Adjournment 
C. Fadde made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  E. Starbuck seconded the motion and it passed 
unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:20p.m. 
 
 
Submitted by: Jeff Vidakovich 
 
 
           
Jeff Vidakovich, Village Clerk      Date 
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RESOLUTION 14-2022 AUTHORIZING BUDGET ADJUSTMENTS 

 
   
Moved by: Trustee Cathryn Fadde 
Seconded by: Trustee Tweeps Phillips Woods    

     
Resolved that (1) The Board of Trustees of The Village of Cold Spring hereby approves the following Budget 
Adjustment(s) for the 2021/2022 fiscal year: 

 
 

(1)    
TO:   A00-1110-400   Justice: Contractual            195.00  
 FROM:   A00-1110-420   Justice: Continuing Education          (195.00) 
     To reallocate for computer support costs.                      -    
        
 TO:   A00-1410-100   Village Clerk: Personal Services         8,680.00  
   A00-8020-100   Planning Board: Personal Services         1,225.00  
 FROM:   A00-1620-100   Shared Services: Personal Services      (9,905.00) 
     To reallocate for costs associated with Board meetings and minutes.                      -    
        
 TO:   A00-1340-400   Budget & Other Notices         1,287.00  
   A00-1640-417   Shared Services: Village Hall Repairs & Improvement        2,694.00  
   A00-1670-400   Shared Services: Printing & Mailing         1,500.00  
   A00-1620-400   Shared Services: Contractual      (1,287.00) 
   A00-1640-418   Shared Services: Municipal Building Repairs      (4,194.00) 
     To reallocate among Shared Service contractual accounts as needed.                      -    
        
        
 TO:   A00-3120-430   Police: School & Supplies         1,472.00  
   A00-3120-466   Police: Clothing            160.00  
   A00-3120-487   Police: Clothing Jackson            346.00  
   A00-3120-488   Police: Clothing Christiansen            433.00  
   A00-3120-489   Police: Clothing Barclay            583.00  
 FROM:   A00-3120-100   Police: Personal Services      (2,834.00) 
   A00-3120-479   Police: Clothing Aronow          (160.00) 



     To reallocate for uniform costs of new officers and supplies for 
training.                      -    

        
 TO:   A00-3120-200   Police Equipment      45,572.00  
 FROM:   A00-1640-418   Shared Services: Municipal Building Repairs    (45,572.00) 

     To reallocate expense budget for Police Charger (which is offset by 
insurance recoveries in Revenue Account).                      -    

        
 TO:   A00-8160-400   Garbage: Contractual      40,698.00  
   A00-5110-420   Highway Street Maint: Equipment Repair         3,500.00  
   A00-5110-445   Highway: Computer Support               54.00  
   A00-5142-200   Snow Removal: Equipment         3,929.00  
   A00-8160-100   Garbage: Personal Service         2,023.00  
   A00-3310-200   Traffic Control: Street Sign Equipment            (95.00) 
 FROM:   A00-5110-100   Highway Street Maint: Personal Svc    (40,698.00) 
   A00-5110-410   Highway Street Maint: Supplies & Materials      (3,500.00) 
   A00-5110-440   Highway Street Maint: Telephone            (54.00) 
   A00-5142-400   Snow Removal: Contractual      (3,929.00) 
   A00-8160-110   Recycling: Personal Service      (2,023.00) 
   A00-3310-400   Traffic Control: Street Signs Contractual               95.00  

     To reallocate among Highway Dept accounts for refuse contract, 
purchase of snow plow, and repairs of various equipment.                      -    

        
 TO:   A00-3410-475   Fire Protection Service         2,327.00  
   A00-9040-800   Workers' Compensation            919.00  
   A00-9055-800   Disability Insurance            236.00  
   A00-9060-811   Dental Insurance: Vidakovich            327.00  
   A00-1620-447   Shared Services: Technology         5,350.00  
 FROM:   A00-9015-800   Fire & Police Retirement      (7,677.00) 
   A00-9040-801   Workers Comp: Firemen          (919.00) 
   A00-9060-800   Medical Insurance          (563.00) 

  To reallocate among benefit accounts & utilize PFRS savings for virtual 
meeting technology. - 

 
(2)    
TO: F00-9010-800 State Retirement     1,241.00  
  F00-9040-800 Workers' Compensation           91.00  
  F00-9055-800 Disability Insurance           93.00  
  F00-9060-802 Dental: Kroog         235.00  
FROM: F00-8310-415 Attorney: Contractual   (1,660.00) 
    To reallocate from savings for increased benefits costs.                   -    

 
(3)       
TO: G00-8110-420 Administration: Computer Software Program             32.00  
  G00-8130-412 Treatment & Disposal: Administration           219.00  
  G00-1910-400 Unallocated Insurance           341.00  
  G00-9040-800 Workers' Compensation           401.00  
  G00-9055-800 Disability Insurance            93.00  



FROM: G00-9010-800 State Retirement     (1,086.00) 
     To reallocate for various licensing and insurance costs                      -    
        
TO: G00-8130-200 Treatment & Disposal: Equipment     12,619.00  
  G00-8130-413 Treatment & Disposal: Equipment Repair        6,277.00  
FROM: G00-8120-415 Sanitary Sewer: Equipment Repair     (7,000.00) 
  G00-8120-417 Sanitary Sewer: Repairs & Improvements   (11,896.00) 
    To reallocate for approved repairs to Sewer Plant                     -    

 
 
 
 

And (2) The accountant is hereby authorized to transfer such funds immediately. 
 

On roll call vote: 
 
 Trustee Laura Bozzi voted:   Abstain 

Trustee Cathryn Fadde voted:   Aye     
Trustee Eliza Starbuck voted:   Aye 
Trustee Tweeps Phillips Woods voted:  Aye 
Mayor Kathleen E. Foley voted:    Aye 
 
 

Resolution officially adopted on May 11, 2022 by a vote of 4-0-1-0. 
 
 

__________________________________________________________________________ 
Jeffrey Vidakovich-Village Clerk/Treasurer  
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RESOLUTION 15-2022 

ACCEPTING BID OF ALON INDUSTRIES 
 
 
The following resolution was offered by Trustee Tweeps Phillips Woods for adoption and seconded by Trustee 
Cathryn Fadde to wit: 
 
WHEREAS, the Village of Cold Spring (the “Village”) Wastewater Treatment Plant needs to have an Auger and 
Cutter Box repaired and 
 
WHEREAS, on March 23, 2022 the Village Board of Trustees approved the purchase of the materials and 
determined that the cost for labor should be bid out separately; and 
 
WHEREAS, quotes for the labor were sought and two were submitted with Alon Industries submitting the 
lowest bid; therefore 
 
IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED that the Village awards the bid for the labor for the Auger and Cutter Box 
replacement and repairs to Alon Industries at a cost of TWELVE THOUSAND SIX HUNDRED TWENTY-SEVEN 
DOLLARS ($12, 627). 
 
 
On roll call vote:  

 Trustee Laura Bozzi voted:    Abstain 
Trustee Cathryn Fadde voted:       Aye 

 Trustee Eliza Starbuck voted:      Aye 
 Trustee Tweeps Phillips Woods voted:   Aye 
 Mayor Kathleen E. Foley voted:       Aye 

 
 
Resolution officially adopted on May 11, 2022 by a vote of 4-0-1-0. 
 
 
________________________________________________________________ 
Jeff Vidakovich, Village Clerk-Treasurer     Date 

 
 
 

 


































